REPORT ON MEETING HELD 29TH NOVEMBER,1965

,

Mr.Cyril Moxon, Mr.John Jenkins and myself attended on your behalf the Meeting held at Trinity or Monday evening. Only 10 persons were present, one Anglican, 2 Methodists, 3 Congregationalists and 4 from the RC .Church, yet although we were few in number, it was apparent that absolute sincerity and goodwill was there and  the discussion which took place was lively and sustained.

Father Backhouse being the only one with notes taken at the previous Meeting of the Clergy, was naturally elected Chairman and he expressed his real pleasure at being able to take part in some form of communal work and witness with his fellow Christians in Otley. Father Backhouse expressed his deep concern at the growing irreligious element in Otley, and stated that it was a fact that only 2000 out of the whole population of Otley, attended a place of worship. He felt this was a challenge to all our Churches and urged that we act together to take Jesus Christ to these people outside our own influence. All agreed with him on this point and it was felt that this must be our pattern of activity in the future.
The Rev.Forster welcomed the presence of the Catholics at the Meeting and pledged the support of his Church to joint decisive action.
It was felt that such a Group must have a name and the name "The Otley Council of Christian Churches" was born, and it may interest you to know that Mr.Moxon was appointed. Treasurer and I was appointed Secretary, both for the period of one year.
There was a great deal of discussion as to exactly what was the first and most important thing to do, and it was finally agreed that we must start off together in the form of a Uniited Service on the l3th January 1966, to commence at 8-00 p.m. and to be held in the Wesley Hall,Otley, The Rev.Norman Forster to conduct the Service.
The form of service is to be based on the leaflet issued by the World Council of Churches, and there are to be two short addresses, one to be arranged by the Anglican Church and one by the R.C.Church. This service will be on the Tuesday evening of the Town's United Week of Prayer, and should be a momentous start to the week-.

All Churches are urged to give this Service and all future joint activities their full and earnest support.
